

FHS PTSO Meeting Minutes

March 16, 2021

Call to Order

A meeting of the FHS PTSO was held virtually via ZOOM on Tuesday, March 16, 2021. Co-President Corrine Power called the meeting to order at 12:35 p.m. and adjourned at 1:51 p.m.

Attendees

Kathy Wade, Corinne Power, Sara Eichmann, Julie Vaught, Sheryl Harton, Dr. Jay Dostal, Wendy Moss, Heather Armstrong, K.C. Pummill, Kathy Wetzell, Liz Rusher, Liz Taylor, Katie Jackson, Kristine Scdhuchardt, and Kelly Edmiaston.

Secretary's Report: Julie Vaught

The minutes from the February meeting were previously emailed to all the Executive Board. Kathy Wade made a motion to approve the minutes and Shery Harton seconded the motion. The minutes were unanimously approved with one change to remove percentage of teachers vaccinated since we did not have an exact percentage.

Principal's Report: Dr. Jay Dostal:

Dr. Dostal reported that the ACT Aspire Test is April 6TH and 7th for 9th and 10th graders. April 10th the Senior Prom will be held at FHS. April 23rd will be the AP Scholars banquet held in the Bulldog Arena. April 30th is Seniors last day of class. May 11th is Senior Scholarship night in Bulldog Arena. May 13th is the Graduation Ceremonies held at Bud Walton Arena. It will be split into 3 ceremonies according to students last name and each student will be given 6 tickets.

This summer there will be no rental of any FHS facility due to Covid-19 regulations and also the repurposing of the facility to FPS staff due to various FPS construction projects.

Bulldog Blitz next school year will be August 3rd and 4th.

President's Report: Kathy Wade and Corinne Power

Corinne Power summarized the President's Council meeting:

Melissa Thomas reported 7 active student cases, 490 recovered and 36 in isolation. 1 active staff, 148 recovered and 2 in isolation. 87% of faculty and staff have either gotten the vaccine or are in the

process of getting the vaccination.

David Tate is retiring at the end of this year after 39 years. He gave an update on the recommendations of improvements to the buildings and facilities across the district. Awaiting approval on start dates, but all projects should be completed by May of 2023.

Thursday, March 18th at the school board meeting at 5:00, the 150th year anniversary of the school district will kick off.

Volunteer banquet may be a drive by event this year.

Dr. Colbert announced that faculty, staff and students will be required to continue wearing masks through the end of the school year. A presentation will be made April 1 of learning options for next year. These are being designed to address the concern of learning gaps that have happened as a result of Covid. June 2nd is the last day of school and August 16th is the first day of school.

<u>Treasurer's Report: Sheryl Harton</u>

Sheryl Harton reported that the current cash balance is \$9,524.68 excluding glass slipper. \$959.82 has been collected for Spirit Recognition and the PTSO board agreed by email to reallocate \$110.21 to Hospitality for the coffee bar for teacher appreciation. Kathy Wade made a motion to move the remaining Spirit Recognition balance of \$841.61 to Project Graduation. K.C. Pummill seconded the motion, and all were in favor. Sheryl Harton suggested that we move in to the 2021-2022 school year with a cash balance of \$3,000. After the next month of collecting receipts and assessing needs, we will talk about this again.

Membership Report: Sara Eichmann/Elizabeth Cash

No Report

Outreach Committee Report: Kathy Wetsell/Lisa Mayer

Outreach was able to secure 8 pairs of shoes for students in ALLPS and has received a commitment from the manager of Academy Sports to provide shoes and discounts on shoes next year.

Communications / Website Report: K.C. Pummill

K.C. Pummill will share the information about the PTSO needs, project graduation needs and spirit nights on social media.

Volunteer Coordinator Report: Wendy Moss

Wendy Moss reported that no volunteers are needed at this time to help with the Glass Slipper project.

Glass Slipper: Wendy Moss

Wendy Moss reported that the move back into the building is complete and the décor is updated. As of today, 12 girls have signed up.

Hospitality Committee Report: Liz Taylor / Miriam Smith

Liz Taylor is coming up with ideas for Teacher Appreciation.

Grants/Faculty Liaison Report: Angela Harrison

No Report

Spirit Nights: Corinne Power

Corrinne Power reported that April 1st is Spirit Night at Shakes. She also encouraged members to sign up to Amazon Smile and you can donate your points to the PTSO.

Scholarships Report: Liz Rusher

Liz Rusher reported that 4 scholarships will be given out for PTSO in the amount of \$500 each at the Scholarship Banquet on May 11th. April 6th is the deadline to apply and application are now in Naviance. Katie Jackson, Sara Eichmann, Corrine Power, Christy Plummer, and Angela Harrison have volunteered to be a part of the committee. So far 3 applicants have applied.

Project Graduation Report: Kelly Edmiaston

Kelly Edmiaston reported that there is now \$1800 in Project Graduation's account. The goal is \$6800 to cover all activities and food and to leave \$2000 in the bank for next year. Tickets will be \$10 per student. Dawg Crew is helping with door prizes.

President Elect Report: Sara Eichmann

Sara Eichmann reported that she is putting together a list to slate and be approved at the next meeting.

Dawg Crew/Student Council Reports:

No report.

ALLPS Report: Heather Armstrong

No Report.

Student Resource Officer Report: Julia McKinney

No report.

New Business

K.C. Pummill reported we have 122 families that could participate in the AP Scholars banquet.

Announcements & Dates to Remember

Next meeting will be Tuesday, April 20, 2021 via Zoom.